Kiwanis Club of San Diego

Serving the Children of the World



## The Tidings

The Online Weekly Bulletin of the Kiwanis Club of San Diego

Aug 9, 2005

Home Page

Our Program
UPDATE: The San Diego County Sheriff's Department
Sheriff Bill Kolender

Chairman of the Day Tom Bauer Computer Sciences Corp

The Tidings

Invocator Harry Frels

Club Calendar

## SHERIFF BILL KOLENDER

Club Information

San Diego Kiwanis Club History William B. Kolender became the 28the Sheriff of San Diego County on January 2, 1995 and has been re-elected ever since. The Sheriff manages a staff of 3,400 employees, including sworn and civilian support personnel and maintains a budget exceeding \$230 million in order to meet the needs of a population of over 770,000 County residents. The Sheriff's Department covers territory spanning 4,000 square miles, including nine contract cities.

Club Committees

Sheriff Kolender, a native of Chicago earned his BA degree in Urban Affairs and Public Administration from San Diego State University. Before becoming our Sheriff, Bill was our Police Chief for 13 years.

San Diego Kiwanis Club Foundation

We Get Letters...

Happy Birthday Friends . . . J.H.Cohn Robb Shaughnessy . . . Duckor, Spradling & Metzger



Club Photo Album

Laurels for Leaders The Sad Sack Drawing was held and the name
Al Fern was called
Al was not present and missed the \$200 prize.

Jon Tibbitts . . . . . . Retired

So next week (8/9/05) the prize increases to \$250 Get to the meetings, you must be present to win!!!







Community Links

This week's Tidings Sponsor -----> NOTES FROM THE 8/2 MEETING & OTHER STUFF...



DRUE JORDAN Real Estate Lending Cell: (619) 851-9909 888-51-LABOR

Bus: (619) 858-6430 Fax: (619) 858-6439
3530 Camino del Rio North, Sulte 101 • San Diego, CA 92108
ladrue@unionlender.com www.unionlender.com

The meeting opened with the invocation by Joe Sigurdson, followed by Art Stillwell (Master of Obscure and Unknown Lyrics) leading us in the fourth verse of the Star Spangled Banner.

Don Sturek and Judy Leitner of the SDSU Concert Committee presented Marian Liebowitz with a check for more than \$12,000 as the proceeds from the concert. The funds are for the SDSU music Department.

We are looking for donations for a silent auction and raffle at the club's 85th anniversary party on September 13. The members to contact are either John Kizer or Judy Leitner. Unfortunately, John is out of the country until August 24, so it appears that John has passed the job on the Judy !!!





Persida Drakulich again introduced her daughter in law, Bess Drakulich and presented her with her permanent badge. Bess joins a lot of recent members who very rapidly went through the requirement for the permanent badge.



Ethel Merriman reported that we had seven member attend the InterClub with Harbor Club. Ethel then recruited members to join her at an interclub with Imperial Beach next week. Unfortunately, Imperial Beach meets at the same time we meet so it was difficult to get members to volunteer. Ethel, who has done a great job of arranging the InterClub meeting, managed to find a few people to attend.

Based on email messages some members have seen it appears that Bob Shumake is challenging the \$115 bar bill John Kizer presented to Bob. It seems that Bob is questioning why he has a bill for 24 drinks when there were only 15 people present. Bob doesn't seem to understand that the host should be present and announce when the open bar is over. Everyone feels for you Bob, but refresh our memories, who was it that won a \$450 Sad Sack pot and promptly announced that he would be honored to host the bar????